WASCO COUNTY UNDERGROUND

COORDINATING COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES

December 18, 2007
8:00 a.m. @ Momma Jane’s 
Attendance:

Bill Ketchum


Crestline Construction Company
Sherlene Bowen

Chenowith Water PUD

Marty Matherly


Wasco County Public Works

Jeff McCall


Wasco County Public Works

Mike Richardson

The Dalles Irrigation District

Jim Bailey


Wasco Electric Coop
Greg Jensen


Crestline Construction

Pat Smith


Oregon Dept. of Transportation
Dale McCabe


City of The Dalles Public Works
Paul Titus


Northern Wasco County PUD
Ed Ortega


Northern Wasco County PUD

Brenda Huskey


City of The Dalles Public Works

The meeting was called to order at 8:07 a.m.  Paul introduced Ed Ortega, new employee at the PUD.
Minutes:

Minutes of the November meeting were approved as submitted.

Treasurer’s Report:
Jeff McCall distributed the treasurer’s report which shows a balance of $1,824.21. 
Damage Report:
Dale McCabe reported Paul Wolf, Civil Construction, had two hits--one to a gas line and one to a storm line at his jobsite on 5th and Lincoln.  Both lines were marked and dug through anyway and happened within two days of each other.  Jim Schwinof from the City was on site and took pictures which Dale distributed to the council.  Jim explained to Dale how dangerous the trench was with no shoring and how an employee had crimped the gas line to keep it from leaking before NW Natural arrived at the site.  Shovel marks were also present on the gas line and it was noted that Mindi from NW natural came to the site to survey the damage.  Bill Ketchum feels the City should file for remedial action.
Paul Titus would like Jim Schwinof to e-mail him the pictures and he will send them onto Gary Hyatt. 
The general consensus from the council was that Mr. Wolf needs a site visit as soon as possible so several members will stop by his jobsite on December 19th at 11:30 am and explain the importance of the locate marks and the remedial action that will be taken if he does not heed them.  Dig Safely numbers and information will be given to him.  Marty felt we should have someone taking notes at the meeting with Mr. Wolf and doing a follow-up letter on our meeting with him and his crew. 

Jim Bailey also reported the operator who is laying conduit in the ditch up to Camp Baldwin had hit a Wasco Electric line. 
Old Business:

Paul Titus will be receiving more calendars and distributing them to those who missed out with the last batch.  Bill ran out so they are very popular!
New Business:

New officers for the Wasco County Underground Council for 2008 are as follows:  Dale McCabe, President; Jeff McCall, President Elect; Mike Richardson, Vice President; and Brenda Huskey, Secretary.  Stephanie Baxter from NW Natural was informed who the new officers will be.  
Sherlene gave us a report from the quarterly OUNC Board Meeting she attended in storm-ravished Lincoln City.  A copy of her report was handed out.  Highlights were:  Monies available to local councils have gone up to $1,200 and to receive this money at least 3 members have to report damage reports, we need to submit our new officer’s list to Stephanie Baxter and pay our dues on time.  
The locate rodeo is June 6th & 7th at Linfield College in McMinnville.  Participants are allowed to keep their winnings because winnings are based on skill.  

The new revised manuals should be out the end of March.  

The OUCC needs pictures of damages done by digging so they can use them on the information boards at home shows to illustrate our point.  Good (safe) dig pictures are welcome too.

The Regional Law Update Seminar will be held January 29, 2008 at Eagle Crest Resort in Redmond.
Pat Smith continued the wind farm discussion from several months ago when the question was posed as to whether wind farms need to subscribe to the one call center.  ORS statue 757.557 says they do need to subscribe to the one call center.  The only exception would be if they are on private property and if they provide electricity exclusively for the owners of the property.  Wind farms are predominately in Sherman and Gilliam Counties at the moment but Pat has knowledge of some being planned for the Bakeoven area.   

Round Table:

Sherlene Bowen – Chenowith Water PUD

· Routine winter maintenance
Mike Richardson – The Dalles Irrigation District
· Routine winter maintenance
Jeff McCall –& Marty Matherly - Wasco County Public Works

· Routine winter  maintenance
Bill Ketchum  – Crestline Construction
· Finishing up the Fremont Street Sewer Project
· Lone Pine Project to start in January
Paul Titus – Northern Wasco County PUD

· Installing underground primary on Kaser Ridge for new tower

· Miscellaneous underground projects
Jim Bailey – Wasco Electric Coop
· Nothing new
Dale McCabe - City of The Dalles Public Works
· Fremont Street sewer job is nearing completion
· Clearwell Project is still underway
· KPFF Consultants were selected on November 27th as the design engineers for the Washington Street pedestrian crossing underneath the freeway, the new cruise dock and the First Street downtown improvements
· Small sewer jobs from 7th to 8th, Kelly to G Streets
· HDJ Consultants were awarded the contract to redesign the traffic pattern at the bottom of Brewery Grade and redevelop the former Sunshine Biscuit Mill

· Lone Pine Project is getting ready to start in January 2008
Pat Smith – Oregon Dept. of Transportation
· Winter maintenance
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
Brenda Huskey, Secretary 
